
    May Board Meeting

  May 13, 2015

Board Members Present:   President  Marty Rubin; Vice-President Ron Slagle; Secre-
tary Wendy Soares;  Treasurer  Nancee George; Social  Lynn Faser; Publicity Cindy Pulliam;  
Membership Katie Bloom; Training Cal Meissen and  Tournament Rein Lemberg.

Approval of Minutes:  Moved by Wendy Soares, seconded by Lynn Fraser.  Minutes ap-
proved. 

Quorum:   Quorum established.

Presidents Report:   Regarding the sign-up board;  Marty Rubin reported that some play-
ers were causing confusion and delay of play, by signing up on the board and  then taking 
their name off of one group and putting it with another group in order to play sooner.  Rein 
Lemberg made a motion that a new rule be made.  Once a player is signed up to play on the 
board, unless that player leaves the courts, you may not erase your name to join another 
group.  Ron Slagle seconded.  Motion Passed.

Board Reports:                   

  Treasurer:  See Report Attached. 

  Membership:   Katie Bloom reported we have 417 paid club members with 62 new mem-
bers.

  Social:   Lynn Fraser reported that the 8th Anniversary Summer Party will be  on August 
12th.  The flyer will be available at the end of May. 

Committee Reports:

  Tournaments:  Lynn Fraser and Glenise Cunningham commented on a motion that was 
passed at the 9/11/2013 board meeting.  The tournament director should submit a proposal of 
a future tournament, to be approved by the board.  Rein made a motion that for future 
tournaments, the tournament director submit a proposal  to the board   including;  format, 
dates, estimates on fees and how those fees would be spent.  Cal seconded the motion.  
Motion passed.

Rein Lemberg  reported the the Club Championship Tournament had 121 players participated 
and every one had a good time.  Rein suggested to encourage “D” players, that a “D” ladder 
mixer be held.  Rein and Lynn will work up a proposal for that.  There will be a Heritage Park 
Tournament on May 29th in the morning here at our courts.  Rein feels they will only need one 



court for the tournament.  Each person will play one game to 15 points .  More information will 
follow.  Dates for the Wells Fargo Tournament have been changed to September 9, 10 
and 11th.  There will be prize raffles of Paddle Tek paddles, club shirts and cooling towels.

  Charities:   Mona Wheeler asks reports that the labels must be left on the plastic 
bottles donated, or the donation center will not accept them.

  Beginner Training:  Cal Meissen reported  his classes will go back to being held at 
12:00 p.m. beginning June 1st.

  P.B. 101 Training:  See Attachment for the sign-up and class schedules .  The first class 
will concentrate on serving.

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

  Task Force:  Craig Fraser reported that  the task force presented the proposal for the new 
pickle ball  courts to the Association Properties Committee at their May meeting. Chris 
O’Keefe was directed by the  the Properties Committee, to discuss with the Lincoln Fire 
Department to see whether or not one of the exit driveways to the current parking lot could be 
closed so that a new pickle ball court could be added.  Based on that report, the Properties 
Committee will review the proposal submitted by the pickleball/tennis task force for more 
courts.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Wayne Schmeck gave a proposal to the board regarding a free clinic by Scott Moore on 
Thursday, June 11th at 10:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  See Flyer Attached.  Motion for ap-
proval was made by Rein Lemberg, seconded by Wendy Soares.  Motion passed. 

B. OLD BUSINESS:

A.  Ron Slagle reported that the courts are being washed on Tuesdays and Thursdays week-
ly by the Maintenance Department around 3:30 p.m.  The ground repair at courts 2 and 3 
around the net poles, is scheduled to be done.

B. OPEN FORUM: 

Next Board Meeting:  June 10th, 2015  at 2:00 p.m. in the Ceramics Room at Orchard Creek.

Next General Membership Meeting:  July 7, 2015 in Presentation Hall at Kilaga Springs.

Meeting Adjourned  at 3:37 p.m.












